COUNCIL MEETING

Date & Time:

Monday 23 July 2012 at 7.30pm

Place:



The Darby Green Centre, Darby Green Road,




Darby Green, Yateley

Present:




COUNCILLORS

Whitaker


(Town Mayor)


Crisp



(Deputy Town Mayor)

a.Bailey

a.Collett

Lit

a.Barnes

Easterbrook

Murphy


Benham

Harward

Murr

(Leader)

Billings 

 Hennell

a.Newman

Cockarill

Keane 



OFFICER

Town Clerk


Also Present: County Councillor Simpson, Sgt Sealey – Yateley Police

(NB Cllr Harward arrived at 7 50om during item C4952 and Cllr Benham left the meeting at 9pm after item C4965.) 
C4952 THE WELCOME & PRESENTATIONS
The Town Mayor, Councillor Whitaker, welcomed those in attendance. He then made a presentation of flowers to Sgt Ruth Sealey who had resigned from the police to take a career break. All councillors joined the Town Mayor in thanking her for the difference she had made during her time in Yateley.  

Councillor Whitaker then gave a presentation himself on his two chosen charities – Yelabus and Yateley Neighbourcare.

C4953 APOLOGIES
 Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Bailey, Barnes, Collett and Newman.
C4954 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest.
 

C4955 MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on 18 June 2012 were confirmed and signed as a correct record, subject to a) the attendance list being altered to reflect the fact that Councillor Cockarill had been absent and Councillor Easterbrook present and that Councillor Crisp rather than Councillor Bailey was the Deputy Town Mayor`, and b) minute C4947 being amended at the second paragraph by the addition of the words ‘he hoped’ before ‘that the Reading Road..’
C4956 POLICE MATTERS
Sergeant Sealey gave members an update on the two recent traveller invasions, the Community Speedwatch campaign and the future of the Star Hill traveller site. During discussion of the latter it was agreed to write to the Chief Executive of the District Council asking to be advised of the current situation.
C4957 COUNCILLORS’ QUESTION TIME
Questions were asked regarding traffic problems caused by coaches accessing and leaving the Yateley Manor School site; and flytipping on Yateley Common.
It was agreed to contact the Headteacher at the school asking after their School Travel plan and to refer the question of flytipping on the common to the next meeting of the Yateley Common Management Committee.

C4958 PUBLIC QUESTION TIME


There were no questions from members of the public.

C4959  COMMITTEE MINUTES
The committee minutes, as listed below, were received and adopted. 

Committee


Date  Minute nos.


a) Planning & Licensing
22/6
1300-04

b) Environment

25/6
1030-40

c) Finance, Policy & GPs
02/7
1040-52

d) Planning & Licensing
06/7
1305-09
C4960 REPORTS FROM REPRESENTATIVES ON OUTSIDE BODIES 
Reports relating to the Hart District Association of Parish & Town Councils had been previously circulated.

C4961 TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS
The Town Mayor advised members of the events he had attended since the last meeting. These included the Jubilee Oak planting, the Sandhurst Freedom March, Westfields Junior School’s production of Beauty & the Beast, the Yelabus fundraider at the Cricketers PH, and the Frogmore Infants Helpers Tea Party.
C4962 DISTRICT & COUNTY COUNCIL REPORTS
County Councillor Simpson reported that he was arranging a meeting with the Environment Agency regarding the Urnfield site. He also raised the recent changes to the Councillors’ Code of Conduct and problems that were being experienced in achieving the aim of a code for the Hampshire or Hart area. 
The Town Clerk further explained that the aim was to have a model local code that would apply to all councils in a particular geographical area but that the lack of Government guidance had lead to confusion. Although the previous code had ceased at the beginning of July, members resolved, as an interim measure, to keep the previous code until a new code was agreed and published, hopefully later in the year.

C4963 HIGHWAY & TRANSPORT MATTERS

Councillor Whitaker reported that an updated checklist would be circulated shortly.
The roadworks in Firgrove Road being carried out by Southern Gas was raised and members questioned why the work was taking so long and why there were often no workmen on site. It was agreed to contact Southern Gas.

Members also mentioned the many favourable comments that had been received regarding the Jubilee/Olympic design planting of the roundabouts and hanging baskets. It was agreed that a letter be prepared to pass on these comments to the Town Council’s grounds maintenance contractor, to be signed by all councillors. 
C4964 SCHEDULE OF ACCOUNTS
The schedule of accounts attached to these minutes was received and the payments approved.

C4965 TRANSFER OF LAND & SECURITY IMPLICATIONS
Members discussed the imminent transfer of land from the district council and the fact that two of the sites due to be transferred had recently been subject to invasion by travellers. 
It was agreed that the Churchill Crescent site would now need suitable protection in addition to the protection already agreed for the Monteagle Lane site. It was agreed to approach Hart District Council for a contribution towards the cost of protecting the two sites, identified at around £5,000.   

Notwithstanding these matters, it was reported that it was anticipated that the handover would take place on 1st August and authority was given to signing and sealing of the.transfer documents.   

The meeting concluded at 9.10pm 

Town Mayor………………………………………..

